Public Safety Committee Tuesday April 5, 2016

MINUTES

Members Present: George Ehlinger, Brad Lambert, Mike Tarlton, Earl Pariseau,

Kay Lambert

Others Present: Town Manager Debbie Powers, Police Chief Chuck Davis.

Fire Chief Bobby Powell

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 by George Ehlinger, Chairman.

Brad Lambert moved to accept the Agenda. Mike Tarlton seconded. All agreed.

Brad Lambert moved to approve the March 1, 2016 Mintes. Mike Tarlton seconded. All agreed.

Chuck Davis reported that he has received notice of grant money being released for purchasing body cameras. If this does come to pass, he would like to hold remaining funds allocated from SafetyFest 2015 proceeds to buy a car camera.

Bobby Powell reported that he may purchase one or two portable defibrillators for First Responders, from funds allocated from SafetyFest 2015 proceeds.

SafetyFest 2016 Update:

- * Sponsors from previous years have been contacted and some have already sent donations.
- * George Ehlinger. Kay Lambert and Brad Lambert are contacting Placemat Ad Sponsors and a number have already committed.
- * Freeman Gas will donate the propane for the grill tanks. Public Works should take the tanks down June 30th to be filled.
- * We need to actively seek additional craft booth vendors. A notice will be put in the ECHO. A notice will be posted at Lowes Food.
- * All agreed that we need to purchase caps, mugs, koozies and euro decals for sale. George and Kay Ehlinger and Kay Lambert will take care of this.
- * Tickets have been ordered. Signs and banner will be updated. George Ehlinger will contact Mr. Thomas for permission to hang the banner on a stable gate.

Kay Lambert moved to adjourn the meeting. Mike Tarlton seconded. All agreed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday May 3, 2016 at 5:30 pm.